
The Goodland Daily News
(USPS No. 222-460. ISSN 0893-0562)
Member: Kansas Press Association

The Associated Press
Inland Press Association   Colorado Press Association

e-mail: daily@nwkansas.com

   Steve Haynes, President
    Tom Betz, Editor/Editorial Page
   Rachel Miscall, Managing Editor

  Janet Craft, Society Editor/Reporter
                                  Reporter/Sports

Doug Jackson, Eric Yonkey, Advertising Sales
 Susanne Allaman, Adv. Production    Debra Turner, Page Prod.

Sheila Smith, Office Manager  Pat Schiefen Bookkeeping

Nor’west Press
Jim Bowker, General Manager

Ron VanLoenen            Judy McKnight          Richard Westfahl
 Lana Westfahl              Betty Morris                Helen Dilts

N.T. Betz, Director of Internet Services (nbetz@nwkansas.com)
Evan Barnum, Systems Admin.(support@nwkansas.com)

Published daily except Saturday and Sunday and the day observed for New Year’s
Day, Memorial Day, Fourth of July, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day and Christmas
Day, at 1205 Main St., Goodland, Kan. 67735.

Periodicals postage paid at Goodland, Kan. 67735; entered at the Goodland,
Kan., Post Office under the Act of Congress of March 8, 1878.

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to The Goodland Daily News, 1205
Main St., Goodland, Kan. 67735.

TELEPHONE: (785) 899-2338. Editorial e-mail: daily@nwkansas.com.  Ad-
vertising questions can be sent to:  gdnadv@nwkansas.com

The Goodland Daily News assumes no liability for mistakes or omissions in
advertising or failure to publish beyond the actual cost of the ad.

SUBSCRIPTIONS: In Sherman County and adjacent counties: three months,
$22; six months, $38; 12 months, $72.  By mail in Kansas, Colorado: three months,
$ 28; six months, $50; 12 months, $95. (All tax included.) Out of area, weekly
mailing of five issues: three months, $25; six months, $40; 12 months, $75.

Incorporating:

2  The Goodland Daily News / Thursday, March 29, 2001

commentary
from our viewpoint...

Don’t count him out;
Bush deserves respect

Ha Ha Ha! Snow White’s sinister side

Report from Washington:
Anyone who thinks the new president isn’t capable of selling his

program is underestimating the man. After listening to him define his
position last week in Washington, we came away with a growing re-
spect for the new administration.

It’s common to underestimate George W. Bush. He likes to tell about
his first race for Congress, when he “came in second in a two-man race.”
He’s come a ways since the 1970s, when he was pounding the pave-
ment in dusty west Texas towns.

In Washington, he intends to see his programs in place and his people
running the government.

The columnists and cartoonists make much of Bush’s way of speak-
ing, but in person (and talking from notes), he comes across as pretty
effective.

Speaking to publishers at a National Newspaper Association meet-
ing last week, the president talked about his first race and then went on
with what might be a typical Bushism: He’s working closely friends in
Congress, he said, “to try to get some legislation through the legisla-
tive process.”

Then he came straight to the point, defining the debate on Capitol
Hill: He wants to limit the expansion of federal spending, which jumped
from around 4 percent in recent years to 8 percent last year. And he wants
to give a lot of the tax money rolling into Washington back to taxpayers
before someone spends it.

Republican and Democratic spokesmen had defined the battleground
earlier in the day: The Republicans are proposing to increase federal
spending by about $200 billion over the next 10 years and cut taxes by
$1.6 trillion. Democrats want to see $900 billion in tax cuts and $900
billion in new spending.

“All the talk about the surplus as the government’s money misses the
point,” the president said. “Those who say the surplus is the
government’s money forget where it comes from. And one of the things
I’m not going to forget is where it comes from.”

It comes down to, “who do you trust to spend the money,” Mr. Bush
says, the people or the government?

“We’ve got pretty good cash flow coming into the treasury,” he said.
“In spite of the economy slowing down in the first four months of the
year, the cash flow was $40 billion more than anticipated — $40 bil-
lion. It sounds like to me, somebody is getting overcharged. And I’m
asking Congress for the refund for the people.

“And that’s what the debate is.”
We couldn’t have said it any better. — Steve Haynes

tunately know some have opened these with disas-
trous consequences. It seems the number of unscru-
pulous people who think destroying others’ com-
puters is fun also seems to be on the rise.

What we can do is continue to be vigilant and
remind those who receive e-mail not to open any
message which you do not recognize the author of,
or has a suspicious looking heading. And especially
do not open attachments with an “.exe” or “.scr” that
you receive — unless you specifically know and
have arranged to receive a program from someone
you trust.

Advice on handling computer viruses can be
found at “mcafee.com” and “symantec.com”. Both
of these sites also offer anti-virus software which
detects and cleans up a long list of viruses. The key
to using the software is to keep it updated so it can
catch the newest varieties.

More than 53,000 virus threats exist today. The
McAfee Virus Information Library has information
on where viruses come from, how they infect your
system, and how to remove them.

In addition to genuine viruses, the Virus Informa-
tion Library contains useful information on virus
hoaxes, those dire email warnings about disk-eat-
ing attachments that sometimes land in your inbox.
Wobbler and Good Times are two of the best-known
hoaxes, but there are many others. Next time you
receive a well-meaning virus warning check the
hoax pages before you pass the message on to all
your friends.

The e-mail watch words for today are “It is bet-
ter to miss a message from a friend than to end up
blaming a friend for passing on a destructive virus.”

I dislike virus alerts because I find many times
they draw more attention than the real item. How-
ever, with the latest round of the “Snow White”
virus freshly dumped out of my computer, I am on
a war path.

It seems there is a virus generator in our world
which keeps bringing this particular virus around
on a seemingly clockwork basis.

If you haven’t seen the Ha Ha Ha message in
your e-mail in the past eight months count your-
self very lucky. With the appearance of one Mon-
day evening in my In box, and a second about five
hours later, I believe I have seen it over a dozen
times in the past few months.

What is sinister about this seemingly naughty
joke about Snow White is that the attachment
which is the bait to get you to open to learn the adult
version of what happened between Snow White
and the Seven Dwarfs actually activates a worm
type virus which then slowly removes many of
your files. The attachment has two varieties, and
the ones received Monday each had a different
attachment. The first was called “midgets.scr” and
upon being opened would begin a program to in-
fect most any computer. Another version comes
with a “dwarf4you.exe” attachment, and a third
one I received Tuesday had a “joke.exe” attach-
ment. Another computer in our office received one
Tuesday with “sexy virgin.scr” as the attachment.
The “.exe” extension denotes it is an executable
program which is specifically designed to work on
“Windows” operating systems and other personal
computers with similar DOS-based operating sys-
tems.

The messages are all the same and have the same
spelling mistakes in “Snowhite,” “mornign,”
“promissed” and “Suddently.” Also the messages
all say they came from hahaha@sexyfun.net.

The upsetting thing about receiving the virus is
that from the Internet Service Provider point of
view we are having a dickens of a time finding a
way to block the transmission of this and other
spurious messages through our e-mail server.

Every time we see these messages come in or are
alerted by one of our customers we attempt to iden-
tify the originating address and trace it back to the
author. In most cases it has been a dead end, and
we are left without any satisfactory answers.

The information on this particular virus indicates
it attaches itself to the e-mail program in the in-
fected computer and sends out copies each time the
computer attempts to send out e-mail. Unlike some
of the spam generated messages and viruses, this
virus uses the legitimate addresses in the file of the
e-mail program on the computer it has infected.
Having said that the fact I am getting frequent cop-
ies of this virus may indicate that someone who
knows me has an infected computer, and may not
know it.

We know many of our customers are receiving
similar e-mails with virus attachments, and unfor-

Dear Editor:
When I wrote the letter to the editor concerning

the school children not being treated equally, I had
no idea the positive response I would receive from
the public. I personally want to thank you.

The letter came out in the paper the same night
as the band concert. The concert was wonderful
and the kids sounded great. After the concert, the
kids that came up to Dan and I gave us hugs and
handshakes. They felt someone finally cared. Hang
in there, kids.

My phone started ringing that Thursday and well
into the weekend. The calls were from parents of
the band students who felt the students were treated
unfairly, to parents who have students that have
graduated and seen this happening. From parents
that have children in the elementary schools and
would like to see changes in the way things are
handled before their kids get into the upper grades
and from people who don’t even have children in
the school system. Their main complaint was the
unequal treatment of the kids and how it has gone
on for too long. It has not only been in the band
department.

Another overwhelming fact was the support I
received from so many teachers. Many of them
came up and talked to me, called me and sent let-
ters home with my kids from school. I even re-
ceived calls and letters from teachers who are no
longer teaching here and I believe they would still
be teaching here if they had been treated equally.

Finally as a parent it is hard to understand how
our administrators and school board can be so un-
fair to the different school programs. What kind
of examples are they setting for our children?

We are taxpayers and voters and they are work-
ing for us. They are spending our money, let’s make
sure everyone gets their equal share.

Charlene Mangus
Kanorado

———

Response to letter was wonderful, positive

berry’s world

nwkansas.com

The Sherman
County Herald

Founded by Thomas McCants
1935-1989

Nor’West Newspapers
Haynes Publishing Company

Founded by Eric and
Roxie Yonkey
1994-2001

20                    01

tom betz
• t, t & o

from our
readers
• to the editor

Letter Policy
The Goodland Daily News encourages

and welcomes letters from readers. Letters
should be typewritten if possible, and
should include a telephone number and,
most importantly, a signature. Unsigned
letters will not be published. Form letters
will be rejected, as will letters deemed to
be of no public interest or considered of-
fensive. We reserve the right to edit letters
for length and good taste. We encourage
letters, with phone numbers, by e-mail to:
<daily@nwkansas.com>.

To the Editor:
This  letter is in reference to the article  concern-

ing the school policy dealing with excused ab-
sences.

Thought I would relate to Mr. Deines that this
policy has been in effect for a good many years.
And I mean a good many.

When I was in high school in the late 1940s, I
and another girl were dating Brewster boys. We
wanted to attend the Brewster Homecoming that
year on Friday afternoon. Our mothers wrote us
an excuse to the school explaining where we were
going so that we could make up our classes ahead

of time.
When we presented the excuses to the high

school principal, he informed us that he would not
give us an excused absence and that if we went we
would receive an F for that six weeks in the classes
we missed. We did not take him seriously. How-
ever, just as good as his word, that is what happened.
This didn’t affect me as much as the other girl be-
cause I was not a straight A student.

We were warned, and we had to take our punish-
ment. To me this was much more severe punish-
ment than what has been imposed on Mr. Deines’s
daughter, and they should be thankful that all she
received was in-school suspension.

Rules are rules and as I said before these rules
have been in effect for more years than probably
Mr. Deines is old. Too bad these things happen, but
that is just another tough lesson in life. Sooner or
later, we all have to pay if we want to play.

Joyce Dean
Colby

———

Dear Editor:
We would like to say a big Thank You to those in

the community who participated in our fund rais-
ing even on March 17 as part of Mission Aviation

Fellowship’s First Coffee Crusade.  More than 20
people participated and helped raise $160 for the
Global Ministry Fund.

Our coffee get-together was one of hundreds that
took place across the country in a collective effort
to raise $217,000 in support of the organization’s
global ministry. It’s satisfying to know our commu-
nity played a significant role in helping reach this
goal.

The Fellowship is a nonprofit organization that
multiples the effectiveness of some 500 other non-
profit groups around the world by providing exper-
tise in aviation, information technology and logis-
tics. Its fleet of nearly 70 aircraft fly more than 2.2
million miles each year, reaching remote and iso-
lated regions in 21 countries with medical assis-
tance, crisis relief and community development.

Thank you for your help.
Bob Snyder
Pastor of Goodland Grace Fellowship Church
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